Historic District Commission

Meeting at the Sanbornton Public Library

April 19,2010, 7 pm

Attendees:  Linda Salatiello, Fran Belcher, Abby Mercer, Liz Merry

Regrets:  Steve Ober

1.  Minutes of January 18, 2010.  A motion was made to approve the minutes of January 18 by Liz Merry, seconded by Abby Mercer and approved unanimously. These will be forwarded and placed on the website for public record. The Commission members agreed to rotate the role of minute taker at each meeting. 

3. Application for Exemption from Sanbornton Public Works Department

John Thayer presented preliminary and rough drawings for PW building renovations on Hunkins Pond Road. The proposal for these renovations and buildings will go to Warrant at the May 11 Town Meeting for approval. The PW grounds fall within the Historic District as defined by the Sanbornton Zoning Ordinance.  Given the nature of the PW activity and building needs, a motion was made by Abby Mercer, seconded by Linda Salatiello and approved by all to provide an exemption to the Sanbornton Public Works department for the building modifications.  The Commission will write a letter to John Thayer confirming this agreement and ask that as they develop final plans that they consider:  the external look of the buildings, including siding, roof, color, windows and seek to have some traditional design if possible. Also, that as they plan, could they consider placing any gas tanks or peripherals that might be unsightly out of view from the road or as far from the roadside as possible. Minimum disruption to the physical landscape should also be considered.  The Commission thanked John Thayer for his efforts to keep some conformance with the requirements and needs of the Historic District Commission and our community. 
4.  Resignations, Membership and new Chair election

Liz Merry indicated she had received a letter of resignation from Tom Kuhner from the Commission due to other personal time commitments.  Also, Emily Vinton has resigned from the position of Chair of the Commission.  Liz will write letters to both thanking them for their support in the past. She will also find out if Emily will stay on as a full member or as an alternate.

Liz Merry was unanimously elected as the new Chair of the Commission.

Discussion took place regarding new members.  Bill Tobin has indicated an interest to be appointed to the Commission and all were supportive of his participation. Liz will contact the Planning Board to have him appointed.  The group will continue to search for new interested candidates to bring on to the Commission. Any interested people can contact Liz Merry.
5.  Revised Guidelines
Abby Mercer distributed a draft set of Guidelines for review and will hold a work session on May 3 at 6:30 pm in the library. The Commission agreed that we should try to get these completed so that in the fall we can hold some public sessions for discussion after a review of them with the Planning Board. 

6.  Steele Hill Signs

Liz Merry will follow up with Doug Cutillo to determine if we can see a design of the signs and find out where they will be placed in the historic district.

7.  National Park Service and the National Alliance of Preservation Commissions Survey

On behalf of the Commission, Liz Merry completed a national survey on historic district commissions. Due to the short time frame to do so (.5 day), her input was to the best of her ability.

8.  National Alliance of Preservation Commissions

The Commission agreed to pay for a renewal membership at $35 to the commission which provided good resources for Sanbornton. 
9.  Meeting Schedule:

June 14, 2010

September 20, 2010 

These will be held in the Library at 7 pm and will be posted in the Library, Town Office and Post Office.

6. The meeting was adjourned at 8: 15 pm.

Respectfully submitted:

Elizabeth H. Merry

Acting Secretary

Sanbornton Historic District Commission

